



March 12, 2014

Ms. Kirsten Walli Board Secretary Ontario Energy Board P.O. Box 2319 27<sup>th</sup> Floor – 2300 Yonge Street Toronto, ON M4P 1E4

Dear Ms. Walli:

Re: Thunder Bay Hydro Electricity Distribution Inc. - 2014 Electricity Distribution Rate Application EB-2013-0172

Thunder Bay Hydro Electricity Distribution Inc. ("Thunder Bay Hydro") had applied to adjust its current electricity distribution rates originally filed on October 10, 2013 for rates effective May 1, 2014.

In its Application dated October 10, 2013, Thunder Bay Hydro submitted the Rate Generator file as Appendix D of which on Tab 5 "2014 Continuity Schedule" it was requested that a total claim of (\$1,452,446) be refunded to its customers for the disposal of Group 1 balances as at December 31, 2012 plus projected interest. Upon recent review of the 2012 activity in its Retail Settlement Variance Accounts ("RSVAs"), Thunder Bay Hydro would like to respectfully request to submit an adjustment which will materially impact the allocation between the Deferral Variance and Global Adjustment rate riders. Further detail of the adjustment will be provided within the next few days and Thunder Bay Hydro apologizes for the inconvenience this change may cause.

An electronic copy of this letter will be submitted through the Ontario Energy Board's e-Filing Services.

If you require any further information, please contact the undersigned at (807) 343-1016.

Yours truly,

Jenni Pajala, CMA

Jenni Pajaler

Supervisor of Regulatory Affairs, Finance